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Web: � HYPERLINK "http://www.friarsprimaryschool.com" ��www.friarsprimaryschool.com�





Dear Parents,





Parent workshops and open mornings:


To further strengthen the partnerships between home and school we ran workshops where class teachers explained the strategies they use to help children learn as well as possible in reading, writing and maths. The workshops ran over two consecutive evenings this week and were quite well attended. The workshops were followed up with an open morning this morning for any parents to come and observe the strategies discussed. The parents who attended told us that it was a very useful experience and hopefully will help them help their children more with their learning. 





International week:


We had our annual international week this week. Highlights included Ukrainian and Chinese dance workshops for all children, an international menu from Chartwells all week, all children singing African rounds in music assembly, an international dressing up day for all children today, an Egyptian day in Y4 and the production of an international recipe book in Y5. Also many parents had an enjoyable lunch sharing food from around the world this afternoon. Check our website for photos of some of the colourful outfits the children were wearing today.





HMI Monitoring Inspection visit to Friars Primary Foundation School:


On October 2nd 2013, we were visited by Russell Bennett, HMI, who conducted a one day monitoring inspection visit to judge progress the school has made since our last full inspection in June 2013.


The letter can be viewed on our or the OFSTED website. Please contact the school if you would like a hard copy of the letter


We are pleased to summarise his views below:


Senior leaders and governors are taking effective action to tackle the areas requiring improvement


The headteacher and senior leaders have acted quickly and decisively to address the areas for improvement.


The pace of change has been rapid.


The school action plan is detailed and specific


Targets for pupils’ achievements are more challenging


There is a much more rigorous focus by all staff on the achievement of different groups of pupils


There is a sharper focus on planning and delivery of lessons


The school has an accurate picture of the quality of teaching


Teacher’s marking is regular and helpful.


Teaching assistants offer more effective support


Governors show a strong commitment to challenge and improvement





Autumn term parent consultations:


On November 12th and 13th parents will have the opportunity to meet class teachers to discuss their children’s progress so far this year. Sign up sheets will be available in the reception area as usual from next week. If you are unable to make it into school to sign up for an appointment, please contact the office and they will try and find a slot for you. The arrangements are as follows:


November 12th – Y2 and Y3 am, YR and Y4 pm, all classes after school (3:40 – 6:30)


November 13th – Y1 and Y5 am, YN and Y6 pm.





Half term:


Next week is half term break. We hope you all have a well earned and safe rest. Children are due back into school on November 4th 2013.














